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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
2010 SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

May 17-19, 2010 
  

The Hyatt Regency 
Sacramento, California 

 
The National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA) held its 2010 Spring 

Membership Meeting May 17-19, 2010, at the Hyatt Regency in Sacramento, California.  
Presentations provided by speakers are available electronically on Air Web – NACAA’s 
members-only web site.  Below are minutes of the NACAA Business Meeting, held Tuesday 
afternoon, May 18, 2010, and the NACAA Board of Directors meeting, held Sunday, May 16, 
2010.  The Membership Meeting agenda and attendees list are attached, as is the Board 
Meeting agenda. 
 
 

MINUTES 
NACAA BUSINESS MEETING 

Tuesday, May 18, 2010 
 
Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA) and Vince Hellwig (MI), Co-Presidents of NACAA, 

called the Business Meeting to order. 
 
Approval of Minutes 

 
The 2009 Fall Membership Meeting minutes were unanimously approved by the 

membership. 
 
NACAA Co-Treasurers’ Report 
 
 Bill Becker, Executive Director of NACAA, reported on the association’s finances, 
including both federal and non-federal funds. 
 
Update on NACAA’s Training Strategy 
 
 Mary Boyer (CA), Co-Chair of the NACAA Training Committee, provided the 
membership with an update on NACAA’s training strategy and training strategy action plan.  
Mary reported that members of the NACAA Training Committee would be meeting June 2-3, 
2010, in St. Louis, Missouri to flesh out the action plan.  Mary and her Committee Co-Chair, 
Arturo Blanco (Houston, TX), anticipate that the meeting will help prioritize future training needs 
at the federal, state and local levels.  It is expected that the Joint Training Committee will ratify 
the draft action plan in September.  
     
Other Business 
 

The NACAA Business Meeting was adjourned. 
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MINUTES 
 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
2010 SPRING BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

 

Sunday, May 16, 2010 

8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
 

The Hyatt Regency 
Sacramento, California 

 
 

The NACAA Board of Directors convened its meeting at 8:30 a.m.  NACAA Board 
members present included Arturo Blanco (Houston, TX), Rick Brunetti (Kansas), Andy Ginsburg 
(Oregon), Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA), Vince Hellwig (MI), Cheryl Heying (UT), Jim Hodina 
(Cedar Rapids, IA), Merlyn Hough (Springfield, OR), Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN), John 
Lyons (KY), Richard Stedman (Monterey, CA), and Mary Uhl (NM).  Committee Co-Chairs 
present included Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS), Mary Boyer (CA), Jack Broadbent (San 
Francisco, CA), Cory Chadwick (Cincinnati, OH), Stu Clark (WA), Bob Colby (Chattanooga, TN), 
Bob Hodanbosi (OH), Ursula Kramer (Tucson, AZ), John Paul (Dayton, OH), Nancy Seidman 
(MA), Eddie Terrill (OK), Dick Valentinetti (VT) and Barry Wallerstein (Los Angeles, CA).  
NACAA staff present included Bill Becker, Nancy Kruger, Mary Sullivan Douglas, Misti Duvall, 
Monique Faye and Stephanie Cooper.  The meeting agenda is attached. 

 
Legislative Update 
 
 NACAA Executive Director Bill Becker began an update on congressional activity, 
identifying several legislative initiatives of importance to state and local air directors.  Amy 
Royden-Bloom and Nancy Kruger provided an overview of key provisions of the just-introduced 
American Power Act (sponsored by Senators John Kerry and Joe Lieberman).  Bill offered a 
status report on a resolution drafted by Senator Lisa Murkowski to overturn EPA’s greenhouse 
gas (GHG) endangerment finding and also discussed two bills that have been offered to curtail 
EPA’s regulatory authorities relative to GHGs: the Blackburn-Pomeroy bill to overturn the 
Supreme Court decision in Massachusetts v. EPA and the Rockefeller bill to delay by two years 
the regulation of GHGs from power plants and other industrial facilities, which would conflict with 
EPA’s efforts on the Tailoring Rule. 
 
 A discussion ensued regarding the final Tailoring Rule and Johnson Memorandum 
Reconsideration.  Many members noted how carefully EPA had considered NACAA’s and state 
and local air agencies’ comments on the draft rules and the significant changes the agency 
made in the final rules consistent with NACAA’s recommendations.  The discussion then turned 
to what role NACAA might play in litigation when the two final actions are challenged in court.  A 
number of members expressed the view that NACAA should engage in such litigation in support 
of EPA since the agency went to such great lengths to support the association’s views and the 
needs of state and local air agencies.  Others noted that while EPA did go to great lengths, 
some states had objected in their comments to EPA’s regulation of GHGs and a number of 
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Governors had signed a letter opposing EPA’s efforts to regulate GHGs under the Clean Air Act, 
instead favoring a legislative approach.  The group discussed that if NACAA were to engage in 
the litigation, the issue at hand would be the final actions themselves and not the broader issue 
of regulating GHGs under the Clean Air Act versus via legislation.  There was agreement that 
this approach was worthy of further exploration and discussion. 
 
 In the interest of time, Bill suggested forgoing the remainder of his legislative update, 
noting that he would cover the remaining information the next morning in his Executive 
Director’s report to the membership. 
  
Funding Issues 
 
Reallocation Formula 
 

Andy Ginsburg (OR), Co-Chair of the NACAA Program Funding Committee, summarized 
EPA’s plans for allocating FY 2011 state and local air grants according to a revised formula.  He 
explained that EPA had added an element to the allocation formula to account for financial need 
and to ensure that all regions receive increased funds in FY 2011.  The revised formula would 
only be put into place if Congress provides the additional grants that EPA is requesting.  EPA 
had issued its grant guidance, which shows the new allocation, and the NACAA Co-Chairs had 
heard positive feedback about the plan. 
 

Andy asked the members if NACAA should work with EPA on any implementation issues 
related to the new allocation.  Among the issues would be how frequently the formula should be 
recalculated and other issues EPA will have questions about in the future.  Following a 
discussion, the group decided that NACAA should discuss with EPA future implementation 
issues related to the revised grant allocation.  They also agreed that the NACAA Implementation 
Workgroup should have a representative from each region and the Co-Presidents, just as the 
NACAA Allocation Workgroup had in the past.  NACAA staff was asked to ascertain if any of the 
membership of the previous NACAA Implementation Workgroup needed to be updated. 
 

The members discussed the importance of letting Congress know that air quality grants 
should be increased in FY 2011 consistent with the President’s request. 
 

In response to specific questions about how the revised allocation was calculated, Andy 
promised that NACAA would get additional details from EPA and share them with the members. 
 
FY 2010 – Remaining Funds 
 

Bruce Andersen (Kansas City, KS), Co-Chair of the NACAA Program Funding 
Committee, reported that EPA has $5.5 million in remaining FY 2010 funds and was seeking 
NACAA’s input on how to distribute the money.  Bruce described three options for distributing 
the funds that EPA had proposed and one that the Program Funding Committee Co-Chairs had 
developed for the Committee to consider. 
 

The members discussed the merits of each of the four options and voted for the one that 
called for $3 million for monitoring, $1.5 million for the Regional Planning Organizations and $1 
million for training.  The Training Committee was charged with developing specific uses for the 
funds, which EPA staff had indicated would be necessary before the agency would consider 
using some of the funds for training.  Following additional discussion, the members agreed that 
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the monitoring funds would be divided into two parts: $2 million for lead monitoring and $1 
million for nitrogen dioxide monitoring. 
 
FY 2011 – Allocation of Greenhouse Gas Permitting Grants 
 

Andy Ginsburg reported that EPA needs to determine how to allocate the $25 million in 
the FY 2011 proposed budget for capacity-building for greenhouse gas (GHG) permitting.  The 
agency is likely to develop an allocation that includes some fixed and some variable costs.  
NACAA needs to determine whether or not to engage with EPA in developing an allocation.   
 

The members discussed whether to participate in the allocation process, to decline to 
participate or to prepare criteria for EPA to consider but to let EPA develop the allocation on its 
own.  They decided that NACAA should develop criteria for the distribution of the grants, which 
the association would provide to EPA for its consideration, but that NACAA should not 
participate in the development of the actual allocation.  The members requested that the Co-
Chairs of the NACAA Program Funding, Permitting and Global Warming Committees develop 
draft criteria and distribute them to the Program Funding Committee for comment. 
 
 NACAA Dues 
 

Bill Becker raised the issue of state and local contributions to the NACAA budget and 
listed three options for calculating how much each agency’s portion should be: 1) use a formula 
based on the new formula EPA has developed for allocating Section 105 grants, 2) develop an 
entirely new formula or 3) use the existing formula (based on population). 
 

The members discussed the options and the question was raised about how the 
contributions of half-percent states would be calculated if the new EPA formula for Section 105 
grants was used.  The group agreed that NACAA should develop a table comparing each 
state’s current contribution with what it would be according to the updated formula. 
 

The further discussion of the issue was deferred until a future meeting. 
 
Follow-Up to NACAA-EPA Retreat 
 
 Following the NACAA-EPA Retreat, held in February 2010, 15 issues were identified for 
further discussion and action and NACAA and EPA leads were identified for each.  As follow up 
has taken place, two process issues have been identified: 1) how to most effectively and 
efficiently engage the membership and 2) how to address surveys, including whether there are 
alternatives to multiple surveys or a single giant survey. 
 
 For the first issue, the Board decided that, to the greatest extent possible, these issues 
should be addressed through the existing NACAA committee process, which will maximize 
opportunities for member engagement.  For the second issue, the Board decided that any 
potential surveys should be brought to the Co-Presidents for their consideration, or polls (in 
place of written surveys) could be taken during regular committee calls.   
 
 The leads for two issues provided status updates to the Board.  John Lyons (KY) and 
Cheryl Heying (UT) spoke about the SIP reform issue.  The NACAA and EPA leads agreed to 
assemble a compilation of streamlining efforts that have been undertaken across the country.  
They also reported that EPA appears to be taking SIP reform and backlog seriously.  
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 Second, John Paul (Dayton, OH) gave an update on GHG BACT.  There are three major 
efforts underway related to this issue.  The first is the RACT/BACT/LAER Clearinghouse and 
database workgroup.  The second is follow up to Phase I of the CAAAC GHG BACT workgroup.  
Phase I identified a list of guidance needs from states and localities; EPA staff is working on 
items and hopes to have guidance complete by fall and training on the guidance by the end of 
this year.  The third is Phase II of the CAAAC GHG BACT workgroup, which is focusing on 
energy efficiency and innovative control technology; the workgroup hopes to have the Phase II 
report to EPA by mid-July.  The Phase II workgroup is talking about looking at the process for 
different industries (i.e., what is BACT for each industry).  So far the group has identified six 
industries.   
 
Training 
 
 Mary Boyer (CA) noted that the National Training Strategy and the draft training strategy 
action plan were distributed prior to the meeting.  Mary stated that the National Training 
Strategy had been ratified by NACAA’s Training Committee earlier this year.  Since then, 
committee members have been developing white papers for each item included in the draft 
action plan.  These papers will be discussed June 2-3, 2010 at a meeting being held in St. 
Louis.  It is anticipated that the Joint Training Committee will ratify the action plan in September.  
 
NACAA Finances 
 

Bill Becker presented and explained the NACAA financial statements, including those 
covering the association’s non-federal funds and the operating grant (through March 31, 2010).   
 
Future NACAA Meeting Locations  
 
 Bill Becker apprised the group that the Summer Board and Committee Chairs Meeting 
will be held in Burlington, Vermont.  The 2010 Fall Membership Meeting will be held in 
Washington, DC, to commemorate the 30th anniversary of the establishment of a NACAA 
national headquarters.  It is likely that either the 2011 Spring or Fall Membership Meeting will be 
held in Chicago, Illinois, or some other midwestern city.   
  
Adjourn 
 

The NACAA Board of Directors meeting was adjourned. 
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NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS MEETING 

 

Sunday, May 16, 2010 
8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

 

Hyatt Regency Sacramento 
Capitol View, 15th Floor  
Sacramento, California 

 

AGENDA 

 

7:00 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Breakfast 

7:30 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Registration 

8:30 a.m. – 8:45 a.m.  Introductions and Review of Agenda 
 
8:45 a.m. – 9:45 a.m.  Legislative Update  

• Greenhouse Gases 

• Multi-Pollutants 

• Transportation 
   
9:45 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Funding Issues 

• FY 2011 Appropriations 

• Reallocation Formula 

• FY 2010 – Remaining Funds 

• FY 2011 – Allocation of GHG Permitting Grants 
 
11:00 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. Break 
 
11:15 a.m. – 11:45 a.m. Follow-up to NACAA-EPA Retreat 
 
11:45 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.  Training   

 
12:00 p.m. – 12:15 p.m.  NACAA Finances    
 
12:15 p.m. – 12:30 p.m.  Future NACAA Meeting Locations 

 
12:30 p.m.   Adjourn/Box Lunch 

 
 
 
 
(5/12/2010) 
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AGENDA 
 
 
 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN AIR AGENCIES 
SPRING MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
May 17-19, 2010 

  

Hyatt Regency Sacramento 
Sacramento, California 

 

Sunday, May 16, 2010 
 
8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  NACAA Board of Directors and    Capitol View 
  
    Committee Chairs Meeting    15

th
 Floor 

 
5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.  Social Hour      Suite 1300 
 
Monday, May 17, 2010 
 
7:00 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Continental Breakfast       
 
8:00 a.m. – 8:30 a.m.  Registration      
 
8:30 a.m. – 9:00 a.m.  Welcome and Introductions by    Regency AB  

NACAA Co-Presidents 
Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA)  
Vince Hellwig (Michigan) 
 

9:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.  NACAA Executive Director’s Report  Regency AB  
    Bill Becker (NACAA) 
 
9:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. Air Quality Profile of California   Regency AB   
    Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA) 
    James Goldstene (California) 
     
10:00 a.m. – 10:15 a.m. Break       
 
10:15 a.m. – 11:45 a.m. Area Source and Sector-Based   Regency AB 
    Approaches to Air Toxics 
 Moderator:  

Bob Colby (Chattanooga, TN) 
 Speakers: 

• Andy Ginsburg (Oregon) 

• Vince Hellwig (Michigan) 

• Peter Tsirigotis (EPA OAQPS) 
 
11:45 a.m. – 1:15 p.m. Lunch       Regency C 
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Monday, May 17, 2010 (continued) 
 
1:15 p.m. – 2:15 p.m.  Implementing the Tailoring Rule:   Regency AB 
    The Path Forward 
 Moderator: 
 Bob Hodanbosi (Ohio) 
 Speaker: 

• Anna Marie Wood (EPA OAQPS) 
 
2:15 p.m. – 3:45 p.m. Permitting Greenhouse Gases: There’s  Regency AB  
 a Light at the End of the Tunnel 
 Moderator: 
 Ursula Kramer (Tucson, AZ) 
 Speakers: 

• John Paul (Dayton, OH) 

• Bill O’Sullivan (New Jersey) 

• Don Neal (CALPINE) 
 

3:45 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. Break       
 
4:00 p.m. – 5:30 p.m. Innovative State and Local Greenhouse  Regency AB 
 Gas Initiatives 
 Moderator: 
 Stu Clark (Washington) 
 Speakers: 

• Kevin Kennedy (California) 

• Lynn Terry (California) 

• Barbara Lee (CAPCOA/Northern 
  Sonoma County, CA) 

 
Tuesday, May 18, 2010 
 
7:00 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.  Continental Breakfast       
   
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m. “Face the Air Directors”    Regency AB 

  
 Moderators: 

Larry Greene (Sacramento, CA) 
Vince Hellwig (Michigan) 

 Speaker: 
• Gina McCarthy 

       Assistant Administrator 
       EPA Office of Air and Radiation 
 
9:30 a.m. – 9:45 a.m.  Break 
 
9:45 a.m. – 10:45 a.m. Revising and Setting the NAAQS   Regency AB 
 Moderator: 
 Lynne Liddington (Knoxville, TN) 
 Speaker: 

• Lydia Wegman (EPA OAQPS) 
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Tuesday, May 18, 2010 (continued) 
 
10:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m. NAAQS Implementation: Criteria   Regency AB 
    Pollutant SIPs, Visibility SIPs and 
    EPA’s Fire Policy 
 Moderator: 
 Cheryl Heying (Utah) 
 Speaker: 

• Anna Marie Wood (EPA OAQPS) 
 
12:15 p.m. – 2:15 p.m. Lunch       Regency C   
    Speaker: 

• Mary D. Nichols, Chairwoman 
 California Air Resources Board 

 

2:15 p.m. – 3:45 p.m. How EPA Is Helping States and Localities Regency AB  
 Meet the NAAQS: Federal Control Measures  
 On the Books and On the Way   
 Moderator: 
 Tad Aburn (Maryland) 
 Speakers: 

• Steve Page (EPA OAQPS)  

• Brian McLean (EPA OAP) 

• Chris Grundler (EPA OTAQ) 
 

3:45 p.m. – 4:45 p.m.  New Monitoring Requirements and  Regency AB 
Proposals   

 Moderator:  
 Dick Valentinetti (Vermont) 
 Speaker: 

• Chet Wayland (EPA OAQPS) 
 
4:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  Break 
 
5:00 p.m. – 5:30 p.m.  NACAA Business Meeting    Regency AB  

• Approval of 2009 Fall Meeting Minutes  
• NACAA Treasury Report 
• Update on NACAA’s Training Strategy 
• Other Business 

 
 
Wednesday, May 19, 2010 
 
7:00 a.m. – 8:00 a.m.  Continental Breakfast       
 
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.  SIP Reform: We Can Do Better   Regency AB 
 Moderator: 
 John Lyons (Kentucky) 
 Speakers: 

• Rob Sliwinski (New York) 

• Jim Nolan (Seattle, WA) 

• Joshua Tapp (EPA Region 7) and Rick Brunetti (Kansas) 

• Greg Green (EPA OAQPS) 
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Wednesday, May 19, 2010 (continued) 
 
9:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. Break and Check Out 
 
10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. Federal Enforcement and Compliance  Regency AB 

Update  
 Moderator: 
 Eddie Terrill (Oklahoma) 
 Speakers: 

• Lisa Lund (EPA OECA) 

• Phil Brooks (EPA OECA) 
 
11:00 a.m.   Adjourn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5/12/2010 
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NACAA Members 
 
Tad Aburn 
Director 
Air and Radiation Management 
   Admininistration 
Maryland Department of the 
   Environment 
1800 Washington Boulevard 
Baltimore, MD 21230 
410-537-3255 
gaburn@mde.state.md.us 
Brian Adams 
Coordinator 
City of Springfield, Missouri Air Quality 
   Control 
227 E. Chestnut Expressway 
Springfield, MO 65802 
417-864-1412 
badams@springfieldmo.gov 
Bruce Andersen 
Director, Department of Air Quality 
Wyandotte County-Kansas City 
   Health Department 
619 Ann Avenue 
Kansas City, KS 66101 
913-573-6700 
bandersen@wycokck.org 
 
Christella Armijo  
Management Analyst 
City of Albuquerque 
P.O. Box 1293  
Albuquerque, NM 87103 
505-767-5623 
carmijo@cabq.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Mike Bates 
Chief 
Air Division 
Arkansas Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118 
501-682-0730 
bates@adeq.state.ar.us 
 
Keith Baugues 
Assistant Commissioner 
Office of Air Quality 
Indiana Department of Environmental 
   Management 
100 North Senate Avenue 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
317-232-8222 
kbaugues@idem.in.gov 
 
Cecily Beall 
Associate Director 
District of Columbia Department of the 
   Environment 
51 N Street, NE 
6th Floor 
Washington, DC 20002 
202-535-2626 
cecily.beall@dc.gov 
 
Sam Bell  
 Air Pollution Control Coordinator 
Jefferson County Department of Health 
1400 Sixth Avenue South 
Birmingham, AL 35233 
205-930-1366 
sam.bell@jcdh.org 
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John Benedict 
Director 
Division of Air Quality 
West Virginia Department of 
   Environmental Protection 
601 57th Street 
Charleston, WV 25304 
304-926-0499 
john.a.benedict@wv.gov 
 
Chester Black 
Air Quality Control Manager 
City of Omaha 
5600 South 10th Street 
Omaha, NE 68107 
402-444-6015 
cblack@ci.omaha.ne.us 
 
Arturo Blanco 
Bureau Chief 
Houston Bureau of Air Quality Control 
7411 Park Place Boulevard 
Houston, TX 77087 
832-393-5619 
arturo.blanco@cityofhouston.net 
 
Jim Blizzard  
Senior Counsel 
Environmental Council of the States 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 445 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-3671 
jblizzard@ecos.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mike Boothe  
Environmental Compliance Manager 
Air Quality Division 
Johnson County Environmental 
   Department 
11811 South Sunset Drive 
Suite 2700 
Olathe, KS 66061 
913-715-6939 
michael.boothe@jocogov.org 
 
Mary Boyer  
Chief 
Training Branch 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812 
916-327-9247 
mboyer@arb.ca.gov 
 
Jack Broadbent 
Executive Officer 
Bay Area Air Quality Management 
   District 
939 Ellis Street 
7th Floor 
San Francisco, CA 94109 
415-749-5052 
jbroadbent@baaqmd.gov 
 
Larry Brown  
Chief  
Chemicals Branch 
Alabama Department  of Environmental 
    Management 
P.O. Box 301463 
Montgomery, AL 36130 
334-271-7886 
lwb@adem.state.al.us 
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Rick Brunetti 
Director 
Kansas Department of Health and 
   Environment 
1000 SW Jackson 
Suite 310 
Topeka, KS 66612 
785-296-1551 
rbrunetti@kdheks.gov 
 
Cory Chadwick 
Director 
Hamilton County Department of 
   Environmental Services 
250 William Howard Taft Road 
First Floor 
Cincinnati, OH 45219 
513-946-7707 
cory.chadwick@hamilton-co.org 
 
Thomas Christofk  
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Placer County Air Pollution Control 
   District 
3091 County Center Drive 
Auburn, CA 95603 
530-745-2321 
tchristo@placer.ca.gov 
 
Stu Clark  
Program Manager 
Washington Department of Ecology 
P.O. Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98512 
360-407-6880 
scla461@ecy.wa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bob Colby 
Director 
Chattanooga-Hamilton County Air 
   Pollution Control Bureau 
6125 Preservation Drive 
Chattanooga, TN 57416 
423-643-5970 
colby_bob@mail.chattanooga.gov 
 
Bill Dameworth  
Director 
Spokane Regional Clean Air Agency 
3104 E. Augusta Avenue 
Spokane, WA 99207 
509-477-4727 
wdameworth@spokanecleanair.org 
 
Jason Davis  
Manager, Permits and Planning 
North Coast Unified Air Quality 
   Management District 
2300 Myrtle Avenue 
Eureka, CA 95501 
707-443-3093 
jdavis@ncuaqmd.org 
 
Shane Dodge 
Manager 
Air Quality Branch 
Linn County Public Health 
501 13th Street NW 
Cedar Rapids, IA 52405 
319-892-6015 
shane.dodge@linncounty.org 
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Michael Dowd 
Director 
Air Quality Division 
Virginia Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
629 E. Main Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 
804-698-4284 
michael.dowd@deq.virginia.gov 
 
Alice Edwards  
Acting Director 
Division of Air Quality 
Alaska Department of Environmental 
   Conservation 
410 Willoughby Avenue 
Suite 303 
P.O. Box 111800 
Juneau, AK 99801 
907-465-5109 
alice.edwards@alaska.gov 
 
Mat Ehrhardt  
Executive Director 
Yolo-Solano Air Quality Management 
   District 
1947 Galileo Court, Suite 103 
Davis, CA 95618 
530-757-3650 
mehrhard@ysaqmd.org 
 
Ashley Featherstone  
Engineering Supervisor 
Western North Carolina Regional Air 
     Quality Agency 
49 Mount Carmel Road 
Asheville, NC 28806 
828-250-6778 
ashley.featherstone@buncombecounty.
org 
 
 
 

Douglas Gearhart  
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Lake County Air Quality Management 
   District 
885 Lakeport Boulevard 
Lakeport, CA 95453 
707-263-7000 
dougg@lcaqmd.net 
 
Andy Ginsburg  
Administrator 
Air Quality Division 
Oregon Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
811 SW 6th Avenue 
Portland, OR 97204 
503-229-5775 
ginsburg.andy@deq.state.or.us 
 
James Goldstene  
Executive Officer 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-445-8449 
jgoldstene@arb.ca.gov 
 
Andy Goodrich  
Director 
Air Quality Management Division 
Washoe  County Health District 
1001 E. 9th Street 
Reno, NV 89502 
775-784-7213 
agoodrich@washoecounty.us 
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Larry Greene  
Executive Director 
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Pollution 
   Control District 
777 12th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-874-4802 
lgreene@airquality.org 
 
Vince Hellwig  
Chief 
Air Quality Division 
Michigan Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
P.O. Box 30260 
Lansing, MI 48909 
517-373-7069  
hellwigv@michigan.gov 
 
Cheryl Heying 
Director 
Utah Division of Air Quality 
150 North 1950 West 
P. O. Box 144820 
Salt Lake City, UT 84109 
801-536-4015 
cheying@utah.gov 
 
Bob Hodansi  
Chief 
Division of Air Pollution Control 
Ohio Environmental Protection Agency 
50 West Town Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
614-644-2270 
bob.hodanbosi@epa.state.oh.us 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jim Hodina  
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Linn County Public Health 
501 13th Street, NW 
Cedar Rapids, IA 52405 
319-892-6010 
james.hodina@linncounty.org 
 
Sheila Holman 
Deputy Director 
Division of Air Quality 
North Carolina Department of 
   Environment and Natural Resources 
1641 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699 
919-715-6232 
sheila.holman@ncdenr.gov 
 
John Hornback  
Executive Director 
Metro 4/SESARM 
526 Forest Parkway 
Suite F 
Forest Park, GA 30297 
404-361-4000 
hornback@metro4-sesarm.org 
 
Merlyn Hough 
Executive Director 
Lane Regional Air Protection Agency 
1010 Main Street 
Springfield, OR 97477 
541-736-1056 
merlyn@lrapa.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



National Association of Clean Air Agencies 
Spring Membership Meeting 

May 17-19, 2010 
The Hyatt Regency Sacramento 

Sacramento, CA 
 

16 

 

Dan Johnson 
Executive Director 
Western States Air Resources Council 
1218 Third Avenue 
Suite 1518 
Seattle, WA 98101 
206-254-9145 
djohnson@westar.org 
 
Kevin Kennedy 
Assistant Executive Officer 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-322-6964 
pochoa@arb.ca.gov 
 
Linda Kimmy  
Enforcement Manager 
Cleveland Division of Air Quality 
75 Erieview Plaza 
Suite 200 
Cleveland, OH 44114 
216-664-2985 
lkimmy@city.cleveland.oh.us 
 
Dave Klemp  
Air Director 
Montana Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
1520 East 6th Avenue 
Helena, MT 59620 
406-444-0286 
dklemp@mt.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ursula Kramer 
Director 
Pima County Department of 
   Environmental Quality 
33 North Stone 
Suite 700 
Tucson, AZ 85701 
520-243-7454 
ursula.kramer@deq.pima.gov 
 
Laurel Kroack 
Chief 
Bureau of Air 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
P.O. Box 19276 
1021 North Grand Avenue, East 
Springfield, IL 62702 
217-782-2465 
laurel.kroack@illinois.gov 
 
Barbara Lee  
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Northern Sonoma County Air Pollution 
   Control District 
150 Matheson Street 
Healdsburg, CA 95448 
707-433-5911 
blee1@sonoma-county.org 
 
Lynne Liddington 
Director 
Knox County Air Quality Management 
140 Dameron Avenue 
Suite 242 
Knoxville, TN 37917 
865-215-5914 
laliddington@aqm.co.knox.tn.us 
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Ken Lloyd  
Executive Director 
Denver Regional Air Quality Council 
1445 Market Street 
Suite 260 
Denver, CO 80202 
303-629-5450 
klloyd@raqc.org 
 
John Lyons 
Director 
Kentucky Division for Air Quality 
200 Fair Oaks Lane 
1st Floor 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
502-564-3999 
john.lyons@ky.gov 
 
Fabian Macias 
Environmental Health Manager 
Air Quality Division 
City of Albuquerque 
P.O. Box 1293 
Albuquerque, NM 87103 
505-768-1969 
fmacias@cabq.gov 
 
Mike Manning  
Program Manager 
Kansas City Air Quality 
2400 Troost Avenue 
Kansas City, MO 64108 
816-513-6314 
michael_manning@kcmo.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Frank Markunas 
Administrator 
Akron Regional Air Quality 
146 S High Street 
Room 904 
Akron, OH 44308 
330-375-2480 
fmarkunas@akronohio.gov 
 
Jennifer Marsee 
Abatement Unit Supervisor 
Regional Air Pollution Control Agency 
117 South Main Street 
Dayton, OH 45422 
937-225-4435 
marseejs@rapca.org 
 
Francea McNair  
Executive Director 
Olympic Region Clean Air Agency 
2940 B Limited Lane NW 
Olympia, WA 98502 
360-539-7610 
fran.mcnair@orcaa.org 
 
Ali Mirzakhalili  
Administrator 
Delaware Air Quality Management 
156 South State Street 
Dover, DE 19901 
302-739-9402 
ali.mirzakhalili@state.de.us 
 
Mohsen Nazemi 
Deputy Executive Officer 
South Coast Air Quality Management 
   District 
21865 Copley Drive 
Diamond Bar, CA 91765 
909-396-2662 
mnazemi1@aqmd.gov 
 
Mary Nichols  
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Chairman 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-322-5840 
mnichols@arb.ca.gov 
 
Jim Nolan 
Interim Executive Director 
Puget Sound Clean Air Agency 
1904 3rd Avenue 
Suite 105 
Seattle, WA 98101 
206-689-4053 
jimn@pscleanair.org 
 
Julie O'Shaughnessy  
Director of Compliance 
Northwest Clean Air Agency 
1600 S 2nd Street 
Mt. Vernon, WA 98273 
360-428-1617 
julie@nwcleanair.org 
 
Bill O'Sullivan 
Director 
Division of Air Quality 
New Jersey Department of 
   Environmental Protection 
401 East State Street 
P.O. Box 027 
Trenton, NJ 8625 
609-984-1484 
bill.o'sullivan@dep.state.nj.us 
 
 
 
Keith Overcash 
Director 
Division of Air Quality 
North Carolina Department of 
   Environment and Natural Resources 
1641 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699 
919-715-6232 
keith.overcash@ncdenr.gov 
 
John Paul  
Administrator 
Regional Air Pollution Control Agency 
117 South Main Street 
Dayton, OH 45422 
937-225-4435 
paulja@rapca.org 
 
Brad Poiriez 
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Imperial County Air Pollution Control 
   District 
150 South 9th Street 
El Centro, CA 92243 
760-482-4606 
bradpoiriez@co.imperial.ca.us 
 
Maya Rao 
Chief 
Air Division 
Mississippi Department of 
   Environmental Quality 
P.O. Box 2261 
Jackson, MS 39225 
601-961-5242 
mrao@deq.state.ms.us 
 
 
Myra Reece  
Chief 
Bureau of Air Quality 
South Carolina Department of Health 
   and Environmental Conservation 
2600 Bull Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-898-4123 
reecemc@dhec.sc.gov 
 
Marvin Rogers  
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Chief 
Air Monitoring 
Cleveland Division of Air Quality 
9127 Miles Avenue 
Cleveland, OK 44105 
216-664-7440 
mrogers@city.cleveland.oh.us 
 
Bob Rogers  
Manager 
Memphis-Shelby County Health 
   Department 
814 Jefferson Avenue 
Memphis, TN 38105 
901-544-7775 
bob.rogers@shelbycountytn.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gary Rose 
Director 
Division of Air Engineering and 
   Enforcement 
Connecticut Department of 
   Environmental Protection 
79 Elm Street 
Hartford, CT 6106 
860-424-3468 
gary.rose@ct.gov 
 
Seyed Sadredin  
Executive Director 
San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control 
   District 
1990 East Gettysburg Avenue 

Fresno, CA 93726 
559-230-6036 
seyed.sadredin@valleyair.org 
 
Nancy Seidman  
Deputy Assistant Commissioner 
Massachusetts Department of 
   Environmental Protection 
One Winter Street 
Boston, MA 2108 
617-556-1020 
nancy.seidman@state.ma.us 
 
Renee Shealy  
Assistant Bureau Chief 
South Carolina Department of Health 
   and Environmental Control 
2600 Bull Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-898-4123 
shealyrg@dhec.sc.gov 
 
Rob Sliwinski 
Director 
Bureau of Air Quality Planning 
New York State Department of 
   Environmental Conservation 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-3250 
(518) 402-8396 
rgsliwin@gw.dec.state.ny.us 
Richard Stedman  
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution 
   Control District 
24580 Silver Cloud Court 
Monterey, CA 93940 
831-647-9411 
rstedman@mbuapcd.org 
 
Al Steer  
Compliance and Enforcement Manager 
North Coast Unified Air Quality 
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   Management District 
2300 Myrtle Avenue 
Eureka, CA 95501 
707-443-3093 
asteer@ncuaqmd.org 
 
Barry Stephens  
Environmental Program Director 
Tennessee Air Pollution Control Division 
9th Floor, L&C Annex 
401 Church Street 
Nashville, TN 37243 
615-532-0525 
barry.stephens@tn.gov 
 
 
Wayne Studyvin  
Director 
Jefferson County Department of Health 
1400 Sixth Avenue South 
Birmingham, AL 35233 
205-930-1292 
wayne.studyvin@jcdh.org 
 
Paul Tedtman  
Permits and Enforcement Area 
   Supervisor 
Hamilton County Department of 
   Environmental Services 
250 William Howard Taft Road 
First Floor 
Cincinnati, OH 45219 
513-946-7735 
paul.tedtman@hamilton-co.org 
 
Eddie Terrill  
Air Quality Division Director 
Oklahoma Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
707 North Robinson 
P.O. Box 1677 
Oklahoma City, OK 73101 
405-702-4154 

eddie.terrill@deq.ok.gov 
 
Lynn Terry 
Deputy Executive Officer 
California Air Resoruces Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-322-2739 
lterry@arb.ca.gov 
 
 
Jim Thompson 
Air Director 
Allegheny County Health Department 
301 39th Street 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
412-578-8103 
jthompson@achd.net 
 
Rhonda Thompson  
Assistant Bureau Chief 
South Carolina Department of Health 
   and Environmental Control 
2600 Bull Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-898-4123 
thompsrb@dhec.sc.gov 
 
Rick Thorson 
Environmental Health Supervisor, Air 
   Quality 
Lincoln-Lancaster County Health 
   Department 
3140 N Street 
Lincoln, NE 68510 
402-441-6236 
rthorson@lincoln.ne.gov 
 
Brigette Tollstrup 
Division Manager 
Sacramento Metropolitan Air Quality 
   Management District 
777 12th Street 
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3rd Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-874-4832 
btollstrup@airquality.org 
 
 
Paul Tourangeau 
Division Director 
Air Pollution Control Division 
Colorado Department of Public Health 
   and Environment 
4300 Cherry Creek Drive Street 
Denver, CO 80246 
303-692-3114 
paul.tourangeau@state.co.us 
 
Mary Uhl  
Bureau Chief 
Air Quality Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
1301 Siler Road-B 
Santa Fe, NM 87507 
505-476-4301 
mary.uhl@state.nm.us 
 
Dick Valentinetti 
Director 
Air Pollution Control Division 
Vermont Department of Environmental 
   Quality 
103 Main Street 
Waterbury, VT 5660 
802-241-3860 
dick.valentinetti@state.vt.us 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
David Valler 
Air Pollution Control Officer 
Feather River Air Quality Management 
   District 
1007 Live Oak Boulevard 
Suite B3 
Yuba City, CA 95991 
530-634-7659 
apco@fraqmd.org 
 
Jim Wagoner 
 Air Pollution Control Officer 
Butte County Air Quality Management 
   District 
2525 Dominic Drive 
Chico, CA 95928 
530-891-2882 
jwagoner@bcaqmd.org 
 
Barry Wallerstein 
Executive Officer 
South Coast Air Quality Management 
   District 
21865 Copley Drive 
Diamond Bar, CA 91765 
909-396-2100 
bwallerstein@aqmd.gov 
 
Susan Wierman  
Executive Director 
Mid-Atlantic Regional Air Management 
   Association 
8600 LaSalle Road 
Suite 636 
Towson, MD 21286 
443-901-1882 
swierman@marama.org 
 
Brian Wilson  
Deputy Air Pollution Control Officer 
North Coast Unified Air Quality 
   Mangement District 
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2300 Myrtle Avenue 
Eureka, CA 95501 
707-443-3093 
bwilson@ncuaqmd.org 
 
Mel Zeldin  
Executive Director 
California Air Pollution Control Officers 
   Association 
1107 Ninth Street, Suite 210 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916-441-5700 
melz@capcoa.org 
 
Mike Zlatic  
Environmental Administrator 
Department of Health 
St. Louis County Government 
111 South Meramec 
2nd Floor 
Clayton, MO 63105 
314-615-8910 
mzlatic@stlouisco.com   
 
 
 
 
 
 
EPA Attendees 
Elizabeth Adams  
Deputy Director 
Air Quality Division  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency  
Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
415-972-3183 
adams.elizabeth@epa.gov 
Rick Albright  
Director 
Office of Air, Waste and Toxics 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

Region 10 
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 900 
AWT-128 
Seattle, WA 98101 
206-553-1847 
albright.rick@epa.gov 
 
Beverly Banister  
Acting Deputy Regional Administrator 
Air, Presticide and Toxics Management 
   Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 4 
61 Forsyth Street, SW 
Atlanta, GA 30303 
404-562-9326 
banister.beverly@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jason Bossie  
Policy Analyst 
Office of Chief Financial Officer 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
400 N. Oxford Street 
Suite 2 
Arlington, VA 22203 
202-564-1544 
bossie.jason@epa.gov 
Phillip Brooks  
Director 
Air Enforcement Division  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-564-0652 
brooks.phillip@epa.gov 
 
Kerry Drake 
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Associate Director 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
Air-1 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
415-947-8276 
drake.kerry@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carl Edlund 
Director 
Multimedia Planning and Permitting 
   Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 6 
1445 Ross Avenue 
Dallas, TX 75202 
214-665-8124 
edlund.carl@epa.gov  
Gregory Green  
Director, Outreach and Information 
    Division 
Office of Air Quality Planning and 
   Standards  
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27705 
919-541-2769 
green.gregory@epa.gov 
 
Christopher Grundler  
Deputy Director 
Office of Transportation and Air Quality 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
2000 Traverwood Drive 
Ann Arbor, MI 48103 

734-214-4207 
grundler.christopher@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deborah Jordan 
Director 
Air Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
Air-1 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
415-947-8276 
jordan.deborah@epa.gov 
Carol Kemker 
Deputy Director 
Air, Pesticide and Toxics Management 
   Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 4 
61 Forsyth Street, SW 
Atlanta, GA 30303 
404-562-9077 
kemker.carol@epa.gov 
Robyn Kenney  
Policy Specialist 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Room 6202J 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-343-9080 
kenney.robyn@epa.gov 
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Jerry Kurtzweg  
Director 
Office of Program Management 
   Operations 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
M/S 6102A 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-564-1234 
kurtzweg.jerry@epa.gov 
Lisa Lund 
Director 
Office of Enforcement and Compliance 
   Assurance 
U. S Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
ARS 5th Floor, Room 5142, Mail Code 
   2221A 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-564-3693 
lund.lisa@epa.gov 
 
Gina McCarthy 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Air and Radiation 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-564-7404 
mccarthy.gina@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Brian McLean  
Director 
Office of Atmospheric Programs 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
MC-6201J 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-343-9084 
mclean.brian@epa.gov 
 
Dennis McLerran  
Regional Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 10 
1200 Sixth Avenue 
RA140 
Seattle, WA 98101 
206-553-1234 
mclerran.dennis@epa.gov 
 
Julia Miller 
Policy Analyst 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Mail Code 6202J 
Washington, DC 20460 
202-343-9341 
miller.julia@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Steve Page  
Director 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
   Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
MD C404-01 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Raleigh, NC 27711 
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919-541-5616 
page.steve@epa.gov 
 
Joshua Tapp  
Branch Chief 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 7 
901 N. 5th Street 
Kansas City, KS 66101 
913-551-7606 
tapp.joshua@epa.gov 
 
Peter Tsirigotis  
Director 
Sector Policies and Programs Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
   Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Reserach Triangle Park, NC 27711 
919-541-9411 
tsirigotis.peter@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chet Wayland 
Director 
Air Quality Assessment Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
   Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
MD C304-02 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711 
919-541-4603 
wayland.richard@epa.gov 
 
Lydia Wegman 

Director 
Health and Environmental Impacts 
   Division 
Office of Air Quality Planning and 
   Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711 
919-541-5505 
wegman.lydia@epa.gov 
 
Anna Marie Wood  
Director 
Air Quality Policy Division 
Office of Air Quality and Planning 
   Standards 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
109 TW Alexander Drive 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27711 
919-541-5504 
wood.anna@epa.gov 
 
 
 
 
Amy Zimpfer  
Associate Director 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region 9 
75 Hawthorone Street 
San Francisco, CA 9105 
415-947-4143 
zimpfer.amy@epa.gov 
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Other Attendees 
 
Donald Neal  
Vice President 
Environmental Health and Safety 
CALPINE 
717 Texas Avenue 
Houston, TX 77002 

281-888-9592 
donn@calpine.com 
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NACAA Staff 
 
Bill Becker  
Executive Director 
National Association of Clean Air 
   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
bbecker@4cleanair.org 
 
Stephanie Cooper  
Office Manager 
National Association of Clean Air 
   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
scooper@4cleanair.org 
 
Mary Sullivan Douglas  
Senior Staff Associate 
National Association of Clean Air 
   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
mdouglas@4cleanair.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Misti Duvall 
Staff Associate 
National Association of Clean Air 

   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
mduvall@4cleanair.org 
 
Monique Faye  
Administrative Assistant 
National Association of Clean Air 
   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
mfaye@4cleanair.org 
 
Nancy Kruger 
Deputy Director 
National Association of Clean Air 
   Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864  
nkruger@4cleanair.org  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Amy Royden-Bloom  
Senior Staff Associate 
National Association of Clean Air 
    Agencies 
444 North Capitol Street, NW 
Suite 307 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-624-7864 
aroyden-bloom@4cleanair.org 
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